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Dear Members of the Health Security Committee,
Dear colleagues,

In preparation of the next HSC meeting this Friday, please find below two points related to COVID-19 testing.

1. Mutual recognition

Mutual recognition of COVID-19 test results among EU Member States is a prerequisite to facilitate cross border movement,
contact tracing and treatment. This is true for RT-PCR tests, but also for the new generation of rapid antigen tests. The Commission
Recommendation of 18 November states that “Results performed with tests that have been validated at national level by one
Member State and that meet the criteria of sensitivity and specificity of this Recommendation, should be recognised by other
Member States.”

As a follow-up, the Commission would like to request HSC Members’ replies to the questions below:

1. Is mutual recognition of COVID-19 test results currently a problem in your country?

2. Inwhich settings/situations are results of rapid antigen tests currently used and approved for public health measures?

3.  Would your MS support a common position of the HSC on mutual recognition of RAT test results (e.g. specifying the
situations in which such results should be mutually recognised)?

We would appreciate your responses to these questions by Thursday 26 November COB for further discussion at the HSC meeting
the day after.

2. Overview table RAT

Attached you will find the latest version of the overview table on rapid antigen tests in Europe. Various updates were provided,
which have been highlighted in yellow.

Kind regards,

HSC Secretariat



